ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
January 7, 2019 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on December 9th, 2015. 

· VPWG reviewed the published voltage profiles for the coming winter and spring season. 
· This was the first time QSEs/REs were invited since VPWG formed last October. However, there was limited QSE/REs participation this time and we talked about ways of spreading our meeting notifications to other working groups, such as PDCWG and QMWG for more input. In the future, we plan to invite QSE/REs to our meeting before each seasonal voltage profile study to get their feedback.
· Stephen Solis discussed some remaining voltage issues left from the voltage work shop list. The group will prioritize this list and put them into action items at future meetings. 
· VPWG conducted a survey on the voltage measurement location. 105 out of 322 survey plants don’t have voltage readings on the high side of plant GSU (generally, they are at transmission POIs remote from plants). Of these 105, survey reported:
· 31 ERCOT could supply via ICCP (ERCOT to verify)
· 16 no telemetry available – install telemetry

· 18 RTU or bad circuit repair needed 
· 40+ Less than ½ mile away

· Group also raised a concern about the voltage measurement location being at the high side of the GSU, while protocol voltage support service requirements are at the POI. More discussion needed. 

· ERCOT presented a PowerWorld tool which could potentially be used for future voltage studies with an ERCOT operation case instead of a PSSE planning case. The group expressed concern about introducing new tools and additional study procedure which could be extra burden on the TSPs. More detailed Pros/Cons analysis is required from ERCOT.    
2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday January 26, 2016.
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